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WHITE LETTER NO. 1-22

From: Commandant of the Marine Corps

To: All General Officers
All Senior Executive Service Members
Command Senior Enlisted Leaders

Subj: EXPANSION OF THE EXECUTIVE EDUCATION PROGRAM

Ref: (a) CJCSI 1800.01E
1. Green Letter 1-20 is cancelled.
2. The expanded Executive Education Program (EEP) establishes the

requirement for General Officers, Senior Executives, and Command Senior
Enlisted Leaders (GO/SES/CSEL) to continue participation in professional
military education as part of an active professional life-long learning
process.

3. The expanded EEP is structured to provide courses at the GO/SES/CSEL

level that parallel the Joint Professional Military Education continuum as
outlined in reference (a). In addition to specific Chairman of the Joint
Chiefs of Staff (J-7) managed courses, the expanded EEP provides selected
leader executive courses from universities and executive learning centers
across the country.

4. My intent is for every GO/SES/CSEL to complete at least one course

from each learning area (Leadership, Joint Warfighting, and
Functional/Regional) at each level of progression. Minimum participation is
one course annually. Course assignment is accomplished through a
deliberate slating process. Semi-annually, the Director, Lejeune Leadership
Institute will solicit preferences of available courses. In coordination
with Manpower & Reserve Affairs, the President, Marine Corps University
will approve and notify individuals of their slated courses. The expanded
EEP course catalog is available at: https://www.usmcu.edu/11li

5. I consider lifelong learning as a critical warfighting enabler and, as
in all things, I expect GO/SES/CSEL to set the example. My expectation is

that you are leading the way. y

David H. Berger



